

Группа: ТЭК 1/1
Дата проведения: 14.06.2023г.
Специальность: 38.02.05 Товароведение и экспертиза качества потребительских товаров
Дисциплина: ОДБ.03 Иностранный язык
Тема занятия: Путешествия. Города. Дифференцированный зачет
Цели занятия:

Дидактическая: - углубить и расширить знания и представления студентов по теме;
Развивающая: - развивать творческий потенциал студентов;
Воспитательная - воспитывать стремление к совершенствованию английского языка;
: - воспитывать умение работать самостоятельно.

Вид занятия: практическое занятие

Основная литература:

[Английский язык. 11 класс:](#) О.В. Афанасьева, Д. Дули, И.В. Михеева, Б. Оби, В. Эванс.-М.: Просвещение, 2016
http://shtdonnuet.ru/index/distancionnoe_obuchenie/0-149

Дополнительная литература:

<https://resh.edu.ru>
<https://resh.edu.ru/subject/11/11/>

ДОМАШНЕЕ ЗАДАНИЕ:

1. Translate this text:

People have become more environment-conscious in recent years because now nature is in a very dangerous situation. Many parts of the world are overcrowded. Most of the people live in big cities which suffer from smog. The waste of the enterprises is very dangerous. The waste gets into the soil, water, air and of course this affects the health of people. The earth is our home, and we must take care of it for ourselves and for the next generations. This means keeping the environment clean. Environmental protection is a universal concern of all people and all countries. That is why Russia is cooperating in the field of environmental protection with the United States, Canada, Norway, Finland and other countries. People must discuss different eco-logical problems and make correct conclusions. Only common efforts of all the people of the world will help to stop further pollution of the earth.

a) True / False:

1. Some parts of the world are overcrowded.
2. That is why Russia is cooperating in the field of environmental protection with the United States, Canada, Norway, Finland and other countries.
3. Environmental protection is not a universal concern of all people and all countries.

4. The waste of the enterprises is not very dangerous.
5. Most of the people live in small cities which suffer from smog.

b) Answer the questions:

1. Why is Russia cooperating in the field of environmental protection with the United States, Canada and Norway?
2. Where does the waste get?
3. Must people discuss different eco-logical problems?
4. The waste of the enterprises is very dangerous, isn't it?

2. Find the equivalents:

- | | |
|----------------|---------------------|
| 1. environment | a) топливо |
| 2. source | b) поверхность |
| 3. to use | c) источник |
| 4. soil | d) вредный |
| 5. rare | e) потепление |
| 6. harmful | f) окружающая среда |
| 7. fuel | g) использовать |
| 8. to suffer | h) редкий |
| 9. warming | i) почва |
| 10. surface | j) страдать |

3. Complete the sentences:

Words: *Suffer, warming, short-wave solar, fuel, disappear, harmful, pollute, greenhouse*

1. The industrial enterprises ... the air we breathe.
2. Many cities ... from smog.
3. Beautiful forests, some rare animals and plants ... forever.
4. Carbon dioxide, methane, and nitrous oxide contribute to the ... effect.

4. Choose the right answer:

1. We use *compost/detergent* as a fertilizer.
2. Water is a *chemical/precious* resource.
3. It is possible to *restore/ruin* waterways.
4. The wastes *go/float* into the ocean.
5. *Hosepipe/drain* helps to avoid the excess of water.

5. Choose the correct answers:

1. She ... coffee now.

- a) drinks b) is drinking c) is drinks d) are drinking

2. I ... every day.

- a) am reading b) read c) reading d) reads

3. He sleeps

- a) today b) now c) at the moment d) every night

4. We ... tea every morning.

- a) drink b) drinking c) are drinking d) drinks

5. ... to school every morning?

- a) Are they going b) Do they go c) Do they going d) Does they go

6. Look! He ... very well.

- a) swims b) is swimming c) swim d) is swimming

7. ... it run very fast?

- a) Is b) Do c) Are d) Does

8. We ... want to do the test.

- a) doesn't b) isn't c) don't d) aren't

9. They ... going to the cinema tonight.

- a) aren't b) doesn't c) don't d) isn't

10. ... she a teacher?

- a) Does b) Is c) Do d) Are

6. Сделайте скрин выполненной работы и пришлите (не забывайте указать фамилию, группу, число за которое сделали домашнее задание):

<https://vk.com/id34189235>